MINUTES OF A PARISH ASSEMBLY HELD IN THE PARISH HALL ON WEDNESDAY 15th December 2021 at 7.30pm

PRESENT: Le Connétable, Le Recteur and 56 parishioners

APOLOGIES: Deputy Trevor Pointon, Sue Morin, Paul Berks, Elizabeth Breen-Jones,

Robin Plumb, Nicholas Lane, Maxine Fergusson, John Gallichan

The Constable opened the meeting, welcomed everyone and expressed how good it was to have such a great attendance, then gave out apologies received.

He then read out the convening notice:

PARISH ASSEMBLY

An Assembly of Principals and Electors of the Parish will be held in the Parish Hall at 7.30pm on Wednesday 15th December 2021 to conduct the following business: -

- 1. Receive and if deemed advisable approve the Minutes of the Parish Assembly held on 13th October 2021.
- 2. In accordance with Article 5 of the Loi (1914) Sur la Voirie, elect three members of the Comite des Chemins, the term of office of the present post holders being due to expire.
- 3. In accordance with Article 4 of the Loi (1914) Sur la Voirie elect two Inspecteurs des Chemins for each of the Vingtaines of Herupe, Nord and Douet, the term of office of the present Inspecteurs being due to expire.
- 4. In conformity with the terms of Article 32 of the Rates (Jersey) Law 2005 to elect two persons to act as members of the Assessment Committee, the Terms of Office of the present post holders being due to expire.
- 5. Elect a Vingtenier for the Vingtaine du Nord the term of office of the current post holder being due to expire

The Connétable then confirmed that the notice had been displayed in the Church Box for the required period and had been duly signed by Reverend Beverley Sproats.

- 1. The minutes from the Parish Assembly held on Wednesday 13th October 2021 were proposed by Michel Larose, seconded by Philip Rondel and unanimously approved by the Assembly.
- 2. Le Connetable advised that three members of the Comite des Chemin had come to the end of their term and that two were to retire. He thanked both Ron Le Herissier and Bill Wheaton for their outstanding service to the Parish. They have served under many Constables during their time, were reliable and always willing to take on any task and, for that, the Parish was indebted to them.
 - Mr. Peter Pallot was thanked for his continued service and advised that the Parish was very grateful that he had chosen to stand again as a replacement for Ron Le Herissier. Peter Pallot was proposed for re-election for Comite des Chemins by Ron Le Herissier and this was seconded by David Ward. The Connétable asked if there were any candidates to fill the vacant roles on the Roads Committee. Ron Le Herissier proposed

both Eddie Le Cornu and Nicholas Lane who are currently Roads Inspectors. This proposal was seconded by David Ward.

- 3. The Connetable then went on to advise that there was four Roads Inspectors whose term of Office has expired who were standing for another term Stephen Masters, Ralph Morin Douet. Colin Queree Herupe. Alan Coutanche Nord. Le Connétable asked for candidates to fill the two vacancies available. Kevin Armstrong was proposed for Vingtaine de Herupe by Colin Queree and seconded by Julian Guegan. David Gallichan was proposed for Vingtaine du Nord by Philip Rondel and seconded by Edward Le Cornu.
- 4. William Simpson and Paul Berks have both agreed to complete a further term of office on the Rates Assessment Committee. There were both proposed by Peter Donne Davis and seconded by David Ward.
- 5. Ian Syvret was nominated by Philip Rondel and seconded by Colin Queree for another Term of Office as Vingtenier in the Vingtaine du Nord. Le Connétable thanked Ian for his willingness to serve another term and congratulated him on his re-election.
- 6. Robin Le Boutillier was proposed by Michel Larose and seconded by Christopher Taylor to complete another Term of Office as Constables Officer his current term having expired. Robin has already served two terms in this role and it was noted that his contribution is greatly appreciated.

Carlyle Hinault, former Connétable, stood to nominate Gary Grimshaw to fill a vacant position of Constables Officer. Gary is a well known photographer who has worked for the JEP. He was recently involved in the publication of Liberation 75 for the Parish as is a member of the newly formed Climate Change Group. Gary is a people person dealing with both adults and children, having worked in education for many years. He aspires to help people and be an active part of the Community. Mr Hinault concluded that he had much pleasure in proposing Gary for the role. This was seconded by Ron Le Herissier.

Le Connétable confirmed that he was delighted that the St John Honorary Police were now up to full strength having filled all vacant positions. He went on to thank all the candidates who had put their names forward to fill all the vacant positions within the Municipality this evening. He warned them all to attend the Royal Court on Friday 7th January 2021 at 10am to be sworn in.

Le Connétable concluded the meeting by wishing the Assembly and their families best wishes for the festive season. Carlyle Hinault responded wishing Le Connétable and his family best wishes for Christmas and the New Year.

There followed a number of presentations to retiring members of the Municipality.

Signed		
	e Connétable	